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means installation, maintenance, repair, 
modification, or testing. 

Third, that, after notice and 
opportunity for response as provided in 
section 766.23 of the EAR, any other 
person, firm, corporation, or business 
organization related to Quicksilver 
Manufacturing or Rapid Cut, by 
affiliation, ownership, control, or 
position of responsibility in the conduct 
of trade or related services may also be 
made subject to the provisions of this 
Order. 

In accordance with the provisions of 
Section 766.24(e) of the EAR, 
Quicksilver Manufacturing or Rapid 
Cut, may, at any time, appeal this Order 
by filing a full written statement in 
support of the appeal with the Office of 
the Administrative Law Judge, U.S. 
Coast Guard ALJ Docketing Center, 40 
South Gay Street, Baltimore, Maryland 
21202–4022. 

In accordance with the provisions of 
Sections 766.23(c)(2) and 766.24(e)(3) of 
the EAR, U.S. Prototype may, at any 
time, appeal its inclusion as a related 
person by filing a full written statement 
in support of the appeal with the Office 
of the Administrative Law Judge, U.S. 
Coast Guard ALJ Docketing Center, 40 
South Gay Street, Baltimore, Maryland 
21202–4022. 

In accordance with the provisions of 
Section 766.24(d) of the EAR, BIS may 
seek renewal of this Order by filing a 
written request not later than 20 days 
before the expiration date. Respondents 
Quicksilver Manufacturing, Rapid Cut, 
or U.S. Prototype, Inc., may oppose a 
request to renew this Order by filing a 
written submission with the Assistant 
Secretary for Export Enforcement, 
which must be received not later than 
seven days before the expiration date of 
the Order. 

A copy of this Order shall be served 
on each denied person and shall be 
published in the Federal Register. 

This Order is effective immediately 
and shall remain in effect for 180 days. 

This document of the Bureau of 
Industry and Security was signed on 
June 7, 2022. That document with the 
original signature and date is 
maintained by the Bureau of Industry 
and Security. This duplicate original 
document was re-signed for 
administrative purposes only, and in 
compliance with publication 
requirements of the Office of the Federal 
Register. This administrative process in 
no way alters the legal effect of this 
document upon publication in the 
Federal Register or of the original June 
7 document. 

Dated: June 7, 2022. 
Matthew S. Axelrod, 
Assistant Secretary for Export Enforcement. 
[FR Doc. 2022–12826 Filed 6–14–22; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: The Department of 
Commerce, in accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(PRA), invites the general public and 
other Federal agencies to comment on 
proposed, and continuing information 
collections, which helps us assess the 
impact of our information collection 
requirements and minimize the public’s 
reporting burden. The purpose of this 
notice is to allow for 60 days of public 
comment preceding submission of the 
collection to OMB. 
DATES: To ensure consideration, 
comments regarding this proposed 
information collection must be received 
on or before August 15, 2022. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments by email to 
Mark Crace, IC Liaison, Bureau of 
Industry and Security, at mark.crace@
bis.doc.gov or to PRAcomments@
doc.gov). Please reference OMB Control 
Number 0694–0137 in the subject line of 
your comments. Do not submit 
Confidential Business Information or 
otherwise sensitive or protected 
information. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
specific questions related to collection 
activities should be directed to Mark 
Crace, IC Liaison, Bureau of Industry 
and Security, phone 202–482–8093 or 
by email at mark.crace@bis.doc.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 
Over the years, BIS has worked with 

other Government agencies and the 
affected public to identify areas where 
export licensing requirements may be 
relaxed without jeopardizing U.S. 
national security or foreign policy. 
Many of these relaxations have taken 
the form of licensing exceptions and 

exclusions. Some of these license 
exceptions and exclusions have a 
reporting or recordkeeping requirement 
to enable the Government to continue to 
monitor exports of these items. 
Exporters may choose to utilize the 
license exception and accept the 
reporting or recordkeeping burden in 
lieu of submitting a license application. 
These exceptions and exclusions have 
allowed exporters to ship items quickly, 
without having to wait for license 
approval. 

II. Method of Collection 

Electronic. 

III. Data 

OMB Control Number: 0694–0137. 
Form Number(s): None. 
Type of Review: Regular submission, 

extension of a current information 
collection. 

Affected Public: Business or other for- 
profit organizations. 

Estimated Number of Respondents: 
19,738. 

Estimated Time per Response: 1.52 
hours. 

Estimated Total Annual Burden 
Hours: 29,998. 

Estimated Total Annual Cost to 
Public: 0. 

Respondent’s Obligation: Voluntary. 
Legal Authority: Export Control 

Reform Act (ECRA) of 2018. 

IV. Request for Comments 

We are soliciting public comments to 
permit the Department/Bureau to: (a) 
Evaluate whether the proposed 
information collection is necessary for 
the proper functions of the Department, 
including whether the information will 
have practical utility; (b) Evaluate the 
accuracy of our estimate of the time and 
cost burden for this proposed collection, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
Evaluate ways to enhance the quality, 
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; and (d) Minimize the 
reporting burden on those who are to 
respond, including the use of automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology. 

Comments that you submit in 
response to this notice are a matter of 
public record. We will include or 
summarize each comment in our request 
to OMB to approve this ICR. Before 
including your address, phone number, 
email address, or other personal 
identifying information in your 
comment, you should be aware that 
your entire comment—including your 
personal identifying information—may 
be made publicly available at any time. 
While you may ask us in your comment 
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to withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 

Sheleen Dumas, 
Department PRA Clearance Officer, Office of 
the Chief Information Officer, Commerce 
Department. 
[FR Doc. 2022–12898 Filed 6–14–22; 8:45 am] 
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AGENCY: International Trade 
Administration, U.S. Department of 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Notice of renewal of the 
Renewable Energy and Energy 
Efficiency Advisory Committee and 
solicitation of nominations for 
membership. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, the 
Department of Commerce announces the 
renewal of the Renewable Energy and 
Energy Efficiency Advisory Committee 
(the Committee). The Committee shall 
advise the Secretary of Commerce 
regarding the development and 
administration of programs and policies 
to expand the competitiveness of U.S. 
exports of renewable energy and energy 
efficiency goods and services. The 
Committee’s work on renewable energy 
will focus on technologies, equipment, 
and services to generate electricity, 
produce heat, and power vehicles from 
renewable sources such as solar, wind, 
biomass, hydropower, geothermal, and 
hydrogen. The Committee’s work on 
energy efficiency will focus on 
technologies, services, and platforms 
that provide system-level energy 
efficiency to electricity generation, 
transmission, and distribution. These 
include smart grid technologies and 
services, as well as equipment and 
systems that increase the resiliency of 
power infrastructure such as energy 
storage. Climate solutions in the energy 
sector, such as low-carbon hydrogen 
production, clean energy transportation, 
and virtual power plants are also within 
the scope of the Committee. For the 
purposes of this Committee, covered 
goods and services will not include 
vehicles, feedstock for biofuels, or 
energy efficiency as it relates to 
consumer goods or buildings. Non-fossil 
fuels that reduce carbon consumption 

(e.g., liquid biofuels and pellets) are 
included. This notice also requests 
nominations for membership. 
DATES: Nominations for members must 
be received on or before 5 p.m. Eastern 
Daylight Time (EDT) on July 22, 2022. 
ADDRESSES: Nominations may be 
emailed to Cora.Dickson@trade.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Cora 
Dickson, Office of Energy & 
Environmental Industries; phone 202– 
482–6083; email Cora.Dickson@
trade.gov. The REEEAC Charter and 
other committee materials are posted 
online at http://trade.gov/reeeac. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Committee shall consist of 
approximately 35 members appointed 
by the Secretary in accordance with 
applicable Department of Commerce 
guidance and based on their ability to 
carry out the objectives of the 
Committee. Members shall represent 
U.S. companies, U.S. trade associations, 
U.S. private sector organizations, and 
civil society groups with activities 
focused on the export competitiveness 
of U.S. renewable energy and energy 
efficiency goods and services. The 
Committee shall also represent the range 
of company or organizational roles in 
the development of renewable energy 
and energy efficiency projects, 
including, for example, project 
developers, technology integrators, 
financial institutions, and 
manufacturers. Members of the 
Committee are selected, in accordance 
with applicable Department of 
Commerce guidelines, based on their 
ability to carry out the objectives of the 
Committee as set forth in the Charter 
and in a manner that ensures that the 
Committee is balanced in terms of 
points of view, industry subsector, 
geography, and company size. The 
diverse membership of the Committee 
assures perspectives reflecting the full 
breadth of the Committee’s 
responsibilities, and, where possible, 
the Department of Commerce will also 
consider the ethnic, racial, and gender 
diversity and various abilities of the 
United States population. 

Members serve at the pleasure of the 
Secretary from the date of appointment 
to the Committee to the date on which 
the Committee’s charter terminates. 
Members serve in a representative 
capacity presenting the views and 
interests of a U.S. entity or U.S. 
organization, as well as their particular 
subsector; they are, therefore, not 
Special Government Employees. 

Members of the Committee must not 
be registered as foreign agents under the 
Foreign Agents Registration Act. No 
member may represent a company that 

is majority owned or controlled by a 
foreign government entity (or foreign 
government entities). Members of the 
Committee will not be compensated for 
their services or reimbursed for their 
travel expenses. 

If you are interested in applying or 
nominating someone else to become a 
member of the Committee, please 
provide the following information: 

(1) Sponsor letter on the company’s, 
trade association’s or organization’s 
letterhead containing the name, title, 
and relevant contact information 
(including phone and email address) of 
the individual who is applying or being 
nominated; 

(2) An affirmative statement that the 
nominee will be able to meet the 
expected time commitments of 
Committee work. Committee work 
includes (1) attending in-person 
committee meetings roughly four times 
per year (lasting one day each), (2) 
undertaking additional work outside of 
full committee meetings including 
subcommittee conference calls or 
meetings as needed, and (3) frequently 
drafting, preparing, or commenting on 
proposed recommendations to be 
evaluated at Committee meetings; 

(3) Short biography of nominee, 
including credentials; 

(4) Brief description of the company, 
trade association, or organization to be 
represented and its business activities; 
company size (number of employees 
and annual sales); and export markets 
served; 

(5) An affirmative statement that the 
nominee meets all Committee eligibility 
requirements. 

Please do not send company, trade 
association, or organization brochures or 
any other information. See the 
ADDRESSES and DATES captions above for 
how and the deadline for submitting 
nominations. 

Nominees selected for appointment to 
the Committee will be notified by email. 

Man K. Cho, 
Deputy Director, Office of Energy and 
Environmental Industries. 
[FR Doc. 2022–12753 Filed 6–14–22; 8:45 am] 
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